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Jesus said to them, "Children, do you have any food?” They answered Him, “No!” John 21:5

I am amazed at the simplicity of Christ's relationship with the disciples. These rather grown men, who at this age had to not only be fed 
themselves, but also feed others, He simply called them "children". Thereby showing that He is willing to take full responsibility for their 
needs.

It is important to note that the question concerned the most urgent need - food. How often do we ask naive questions like: How are you 
doing? How’s the weather? Is everything all right with you? But, are we interested in the real situation, the real picture of the whole situation, 
what is the most urgent need right now: "Do you have any food?”

878 days of the war. It seems like an eternity. You have to come to terms with the fact that relatives and friends, friends from the church, 
brothers are unlikely to return "to their circle". You get used to the fact that many people are tired of the constant needs and requests of 
those in the active fighting areas. There are fewer and fewer of those who would ask the difficult questions.

And with this decline of interest of so many in supporting the needy, the image of Christ shines even more valuable – Caring, Loving, 
Interested in the situation. What a charm it is today to see the image of the Saviour in the face of brothers and sisters. 

Heartfelt gratitude to those who have not ceased to be interested and supportive...
This is an excerpt of a letter from pastor Leonid in Kharkiv, he goes on for 13 pages talking about recent workings in and around Kharkiv, I 

call you to pray as they continue to deal in the effects of the war. If you would like to read the entire letter it will be attached to this newsletter 
on our website www.faithmission.ca

Mission
Newsletter
Mission
Newsletter F   M ISSION

AITHF   M ISSION
AITHF   M ISSION
AITH

             Continued on page 2>>>>>>>>>

The first children's camp in 2024 in the Carpathians. 
The village of Grinyava.

This is one of the most remote villages from Verkhovyna, 
about 20 km away is the Romanian border. The first time 
we visited this village, if I am not mistaken, was at the 
beginning of 1998. We met people in the club. And then 
there were a lot of trips and meetings with people, in the 
same year a group of friends from Germany came, with 
Viktor Rogalsky, we had a service in the villages in the 
district, in Grinyava there was a meeting on the street near 
the village council, it was May. Victor was then the director 
of the mission; I think there are photos somewhere in the 
mission. True, the road there is not very good, especially 
the last 20 km. Now it seems to me that this is the most 
broken road in all my trips. But very hospitable people live 
there, who are there for the sake of the church. In this 
village, there are several members of the Church who 
serve in Verkhovyna. This year, thanks be to God, we held 
our first camp here, which was held in a local school. On 
Sunday evening, a group of teachers and leaders from 
Chernivtsi and surrounding region arrived, settling in the 
House of Prayer in the village of Rivnya. These friends are 
very eager and prepared for children's service, it would 
not be easy without them. This is the third year they have 
been helping us and they have agreed to help us with 
three camps in the Carpathians. In winter they assist us 
with the services and distribution of gifts, services to start 
the school year. It is important to note that they have two 
large Mercedes Sprinters, which help with transportation. 

The theme of the children’s camps in the Carpathian region was 
focused on the story of Esther. As you can tell from this picture, the 
help that they have received at the camps for group leaders etc are 

mostly young ladies, very few men available for this work.
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On Monday morning, and every morning for the rest of the week, at 
7:30, we went to Grinyava, where our brother Dima, who lives there, 

met us and the school principal. Not every community is as 
hospitable as in this school. On this day, all the teachers meet with 

the director, it is clear that there is a friendly team. We treated them 
all to coffee and tea, with sandwiches, there were conversations. It 

was not just a children's camp; it was the evangelization of the 
village. We had a ministering group of 4 brethren. Every day parents 

and other villagers came, there were sweets, tea and 
coffee for them. The brothers talked a lot, there was a 
large library nearby, a lot of literature, and many books 

were distributed. 
On Thursday was the feast of the Ascension. We asked the 
villagers for a meeting and as the community center has 
begun repairs, the school principal allowed us to go to the 
gym. Of course, the incentive that would attract people was 
the clothes, so we advertised that at the end there would be 
a distribution of clothes. Many people say, well, why the 
clothes? Because without them it would be difficult for us to 
gather people. So that is the service that you, friends of the 
mission do, you gather, sort and bale the clothes, it brings 
blessings from God to the people, and they can hear about 
Our Lord Jesus Christ. Many thanks to everyone who 
participates in this ministry, and to Sasha, who transports 
everything, I don't even know how many flights he has 
made to the Carpathians. 

O u r  f r i e n d s 
f ro m  C a n a d a 
recent ly  sa id 
that they had 
s e n t  4 0 
containers to 
our region. This 
is incredible, I 
am once again 
conv inced of 
what a Great 
God we serve, 
He cares about 
material things, 
a n d  o f f e r s 
forgiveness and 
Eternal Life to 
all who listen to 
His word.
Fr iends,  i t  i s 
impossible to 
i m a g i n e  t h e 
m i n i s t r y 
w i t h o u t  t h e 

participation of you, the 
friends of the mission in 
Germany, USA and Canada.  
Many villagers came, I did not 
c o u n t  h o w  m a n y.  T w o 
s e r m o n s  w e r e  o f fe r e d , 
conversations, and singing. 
O n  t h e  d a y  o f  c a m p , 
forecasters broadcast rain all 
week, we were concerned 
thinking about how we would 
distribute the clothes. But 

Far removed from the Eastern frontlines, the peace and tranquility of God’s 
creation makes the Carpathian mountains a perfect setting for so many 
children’s camps throughout the summer months. Many churches from 
different parts of Ukraine bring their children and youth here for camps.

Many of the pictures that we are receiving 
of the children’s camps this year are scenes 

like this. At first glance it looks quite 
normal...but you will notice that they are in 

a hallway instead of a classroom, near a 
window where they can get sunlight, as the 

electricity is off. They have to deal with 
situations like this all across Ukraine due to 

the ongoing war.

Making the stories of the Bible come alive for the children can make 
it so much easier to remember a particular story. These children have 

seen the story of Queen Esther in a new way, and are now 
wondering “Am I here, for such a time as this?”

At each of the camps the children all receive a 
children’s Bible for them to take home and read 
to further learn about the Love of God. In many 
of these Orthodox homes the thought of God is 
not strange but for most of them it is a strange 
concept to have a relationship with Him. They 
are used to God being someone looking down 
on people; as a king on his peasants, not as a 

father looking lovingly at his children. For them 
to be able to have their own Bible to read and 

study at home is so important if they are to 
have a lasting relationship with God as their 
Saviour and cultivate what they have been 

introduced to at these camps. Continued on page 6   >>>>
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  2023 Faith Mission FriedensBote Financial Report 

The above financial report is a summary of our donations and 
costs for 2023. In 1995, our first full year of operations was the first 
year we received over $100k in donations, as we all know what 
inflation has done in the last few years it is not hard to believe that we 
need a lot more than that to do the same amount of work in 2024. 
According to the CRA inflation calculator that $100k from 1995 is now 
worth over $184k. Keeping in mind that not only are we dealing with 
inflation but also our additional other costs. For example in 2023 we 
spent $40k towards the firewood project,  $54k to pastor support,  
$45k to children’s camps, and $80k to food products purchased, as 
well as all of these expenses FM also shipped 13 containers in 2023 for 
the total cost of $206k. As of the writing of this newsletter we have 
shipped 10 containers in 2024, with another 8 quite possible before 
the end of the year. 

In the first 6 months of 2024 our donations are down to less than 
half of what we had received through June last year. With the amount 

of support we have already sent to Ukraine to support camps, 
pastors, and other projects we are having a hard time seeing how 
we will be able to send all the containers of material and aid that we 
currently have on hand and will be receiving through the coming 
months. We are asking for your help to make this, our 30th year, 
our best one yet. 

We have received more clothing and other material donations 
this year than ever before and we are in need of funds to get them 
into the hands of the needy in Ukraine, Moldova, Georgia, and 
Kyrgyzstan. 

May God continue to bless all of you for your support and 
prayers as we all try to make life at least a bit easier for the people in 
the war-torn region of Ukraine.

Matthew 6:33  KJV “But seek ye first the kingdom of God, and 
his righteousness; and all these things shall be added unto you.”
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Faith Mission (FriedensBote) Inc. solicits your 
gifts for the purpose identified in this appeal. 
However, if the project for which the gifts are 
received has been fully funded or cannot be 
completed for reasons beyond the control of 

the charity, the board reserves the right to use 
such funds for other similar projects.

   Volunteers Welcome! 
If your Youth Group, Bible Study group, or 

Ladies' Sewing Circle would like to volunteer for 
an afternoon or evening (Monday-Saturday), 

please contact the office to make 
arrangements. 

Tuesday  (Office only)  9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Clothing sorting & baling:
Winkler - Thursday 1:00 to 4:30 pm & 7:00 to 9:00 pm

Grassy Lake

Drop-Off locations
Clothing and bicycles may be dropped off in the “DROP-

OFF” rooms of the Faith Mission buildings in Winkler: 
Cargill Rd. @ Circle K Dr. 

Grassy Lake: @ 605 - 1st St North.

Faith Mission also has a drop-off container at

  325 Queen Street in WEYBURN, SK.

These drop-off locations are opened 24 hours a day 
and emptied on a regular basis. However, if you have 
more than a few bags or boxes, please call ahead to 

arrange your delivery.

-Winkler, MB  Nathan Elias   204-647-7466
+Grassy Lake, AB  Dave Teichroeb   403-308-6523
*Weyburn, SK   Henry Goertzen  306-450-8871

PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CLOTHING DONATIONS OUTSIDE!

Our Alberta building project has come far enough that on July 20, 2024 we 
were able to ship Faith Mission’s 300th container out of Grassy Lake. The 
picture to the right was taken the day before the container was loaded. The 
addition hasn’t been completed yet so we were quite pressed for space in 
the building. We were able to get enough bales made that we could load 
the container with 229 bales, 6 skids of Prairie Gleaners soup mix, 5 skids of 
flour from P&H Milling in Lethbridge, 15 bicycles, and 46 boxes of diapers 
and wet wipes that we raised funds for in the week leading up to loading. 
Thank you to everyone that has contributed to this project and has 
supported Faith Mission, not only for this container but it is only because of 
the thousands of supporters that we have that we have been able to send 
any containers. It is very hard to believe that we have sent 300 containers 
overseas. If we think back over the years of the many people that have 
volunteered their countless hours of faithful service, the several million 

dollars of donations 
that have paid to ship 
these clothes etc, we 
feel so blessed by God 
to be able to be a part 
of what He is doing 
through all of you. God 
has richly blessed us in 
North America and it is 
so important for us to 
remember that these 
possessions aren’t ours 
to keep but God’s and 
that we are asked to 
share with others.

Faith Mission (FriedensBote) Inc.
Mailing and Physical Address: 520 Circle K Drive

Winkler, Manitoba R6W 0K4
Phone (204) 325-4086

Email: info@faithmission.ca
www.faithmission.ca

Faith Mission (FriedensBote) Inc. is a nonprofit, registered charitable 
organization based in Winkler, Manitoba. 

Faith Mission was incorporated on May 16, 1994 in the Province of Manitoba

Purpose of Faith Mission
•  to provide humanitarian and spiritual aid to the people of former 
Communist communities of the world.

•  to call others to pray for the suffering people in the world.

• to provide information about the people of the former Communist 
communities to fellow Christians in North America. 
 -The Faith Mission Newsletter is printed bimonthly and mailed at no cost to 
those people who have supported us in the past or to those who request 
information about Faith Mission.
  -Faith Mission can also be found on social media                                                                                                                     
l                                platforms for more regular updates 
  -Instagram @faithmission_winkler
                          -Facebook @faithmissioninc
                  -WhatsApp @ Friends of FM/FB >>
                            <<Brand new website faithmission.ca

                                                  Board of Directors
Jake Elias               (204) 325-5446      Abe Unrau             (204) 685-2320   
Andy Elias              (204) 325-6446      John Peters           (204) 325-1383     
David Teichroeb   (403) 308-6523      Albert Kornelsen  (204) 332-2109
Willy Thiessen      (204) 332-2035      Edward Penner      (204) 392-4229
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Thank you very much for your help!!! This is truly a great blessing for us!!! Thank 
God for you!! Viktor Marchuk

When we were visiting the Sukholessy camp in March we were asked if we would 
be able to assist them in replacing the chairs and tables that they had been using for 
the last number of years. As part of our next shipment to that region we were able 
to include folding chairs and tables that we purchased from Costco. If you would 
like to donate funds towards this or future projects like this please mark your 
donation “Children’s Camp”. With donations like this they are able to continue to 
host children’s camps year after year. These chairs arrived at the camp just prior to 
the camps getting into full swing and will be a huge blessing to all the campers. This 
shipment of 150 chairs and 22 tables cost us just over $9000 CAD and they will be 
able to use them for a long time. This camp hosts 6-12 children’s camps per year as 
well as widow camps, senior camps, and many other meetings and camps for other 
groups. 
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the last day. I loaded up my van and brought 60 boxes, as much as it 
holds. We laid clothes out in the courtyard of the school, as you can 
see in the video, there was one box of clothes left at the end, that 
was all that the people did not take. I promised people that if God 

wills, we will come again later in the summer and send them to 
school with backpacks loaded with school supplies, which we had 

previously discussed with the school principal. 
The theme of the camps was based on the book of Esther. The 

children learned verses from the Bible, sang a lot, and did needlework 
with Bible verses. Of course, the children were attracted by inflatables 
as well as regular trampolines, cotton candy and popcorn, friends 
who came to help with the camp have everything for serving the 
children, this is very important. On the last day in the morning there 
was a downpour, I thought there would only be a few children, but it 
was the other way around. From the neighboring village of Holoshino, 
which is about 20 km from Grinyava, we had agreed to bring about 30 
children. The road is not easy to pass by an ordinary bus because of 
the bad road, but we travelled this road in a GAZ 66 car, converted to 
transport children, we hauled these 30 children from a boarding 
school. The children live at the school from Monday and go home to 
there troubled homes on Friday for the weekends. 

On average, there were 14 people involved in a day including 
teachers and an evangelism group, and an average of 75 children, 
although there are about 200 children in the school, the director said. 
We could not pay for the bus, it was very expensive, and only the first 
camp. At the end of the camp, children's Bibles were given to them, 
which the friends from Chernivtsi had brought. And so, the first camp 
ended. It was only a warm-up. On Monday(June 24), God willing, we'll 
continue. We are waiting for the teachers as it is not completely clear 
how many will come. From Monday we have simultaneous services in 

the school in the village of Bukovets, the village of Iltsi Club, and 
Polyanky on the territory of the House of Prayer, where tomorrow 
we plan to put up a tent. 

There were three days at Staishche, where the final 
preparations are taking place, there are still many purchases, and 
on Sunday, after the morning service, with several brothers from 
the Godylov Church, we go to the Carpathians. 
Our dear friends, pray, because it will not be easy, all our hope is in 
God, and His mercy, I still want to use the opportunities that we 
have so that children and their parents hear about our Great and 
Eternal God. Not only does time go on in our nation, but we believe 
and know that God reigns, and everything is in His power. We are in 
His protective hand, His children, saved by the blood of Jesus Christ. 
He promised to be with us all the days until the end of the age. And if 
God is with us, it doesn't matter who is against us. 

Blessings to all the friends of the mission and to all who support 
your and our ministry. 
Although the camps mentioned in this letter have already been held 
there are many others that are currently going on, please join us as 
we pray, every day, for all the camps in various regions of Ukraine 
that are running currently and throughout the summer. 

Pray specifically...  for the co-ordinators as they lead out and 
plan for the camps...  /  for the leaders that travel from different 
areas, coming to each camp...  /  for the parents that are allowing 
their children to come to camp, that they can understand their 
duties as parents and they can begin a right relationship with Christ 
as well... / -for each of the children that will be present, regardless of 
their background or history, that this can be the beginning of their 
Salvation story.


